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Since the middle of the 1980s, upon relaunching the city into
the trade fair and convention market of the entertainment and
service sectors, the municipal administration of Breda has been
initiating industrial regeneration programs, closely associated
with residential policies, to tackle the issues of the increase in
retirees and the arrival of new inhabitants who have been attracted
by economic opportunities resulting from changed work and social
conditions. Within this context, the idea to redevelop the Chassé
Terrain, once a property under military auspices, began to evolve
in 1994. The project was entrusted to OMA, which availed itself of
the landscape consultancy of West 8. 

Now a revitalized part of the city, Chassé Park along with
Parksport, to Wilhelmina Park and the Brabant, forms a green-loop,
a clearly visible green system within the icon of the forma urbis,
which provides the city with specific environmental values and
those of integration of landscape and city structures. A
well-constructed arrangement of housing and open spaces extends
over fourteen hectares. Nine hundred dwellings – luxury apartments,
rental housing, subsidized housing, and residences for seniors and
the disabled – are interwoven with offices, new community spaces,
and existing public buildings whose value the project enhanced,
including the town hall from the 1970s, the Chassé Theater from the
1980s by Hertzberger, certain military buildings from the early
nineteenth century and renovated to include Breda’s Museum en
Archief in the Kloosterkazerne, the new Holland Casino, and the
Mezz Muziekcentrum. 

The urban settlement model is the campus. If the ideal space
around which buildings achieve a greater figurative representation
is, in the European city of the past, the square, in the modern
city it is often the park that organizes and arranges the city
structures in groupings, independent but interconnected at the same
time. In the transition from the paradigm of the square to that of
the park, new connective freedoms between buildings are mobilized
along with their new possibilities of connection with
infrastructures and urban spaces. For OMA, the campus, besides
being the morphological principle that reunites and arranges
buildings that are different from each other because of special
architectural and typological characteristics, represents the
chance to pay attention to today’s aspirations and different
dwelling styles. The dichotomy between artifice and nature, sealed
by the heroic vision of Le Corbusier in the housing model of the
Unité, disintegrates here in the mixing of heterogeneous elements
distributed in such a way as to form a “continuous environment.” An
ecological dimension is sought. There is an aspiration to reach
some sort of climax in which the urban structures, the natural
elements, the traditions and the way of life, in all their
disparate meanings, may be able to find a new balance. Even the
buildings would seem to aspire to belong to such an ecosystem in
that they are able to express the character and composition of the
natural object, and therefore have a true environmental value: in
this tension, they establish a connection with Le Corbusier’s
Immeubles-Villas and the Roq and Rob housing developments. 

With the increased quantity of existing trees, there is a
continuous forest of oaks and two wide clearings to form the new
city section: the Chassé Promenade and the Court Carré of Breda’s
Museum. This is an unmistakable landscape architecture approach:
the placement of the buildings and their connection to each other
are brought back to the principles of landscape planning, and the
conventional norms of urban planning are thrown into disorder. In
tackling this theme of urban settlement, OMA does not limit itself
to disassociating building and space, as in the modernist
tradition. In an innovative context, no longer square or street but
park, it inserts design themes of urban composition, perspective
visuals, axiality, and relationships between parts. The
collage-like matrix that Colin Rowe in “Collage City” finds in
Roman Forums, in Acropolises, and in the rest of the imperial
villas and Hellenic cities opens here into an interweaving of airy
relationships, frees up the relationship between architecture and
space, which does not lack for the picturesque in the fortuitous
vistas.

Thoughtful placement strategies allow the new to interact with
the old and with the city on its borders. The visual play thus
enacted empirically finds continuously perfectible formations:
visual targets and perceptual routes pierce the area and transform
it into an aperture, porous and permeable to accesses and
crossings. To virtually continue the axis route of the Molenstraat,
as it exits the historic centre, is the empty space of the Chassé
Promenade, a paved esplanade in the centre of the park.
Distortions, misalignments, and rotations force the gaze from the
buildings to alight on the Gothic spire of the Grote Kerk. And in
order to open a visual channel onto Wilhelmina Park, the buildings,
without hesitation, are cut into and made to take on unusual
designs. The wish is to moderate the enclave character, derived
from the development model and the ecosystem of functions, so that
the settlement can open onto a fluid and pervasive spatiality,
allowing itself to be crossed, by planned routes and
well-thought-out visual limits, from the surrounding city. 
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